The Aurora Co. 4-H Leaders met on July 22, 2020 at the Ag Building in Plankinton at 5pm. Those present
were Cristy Olinger, Sue Faulhauber, Tara Bush, Becky Moore, Tammy Munsen, Randy Olivier, Ashley
Howard, Tina Kieffer, and Cheryl Dethlefsen. The meeting was called to order by Vice president Tara
Bush. The Flag Pledges were recited. The secretary’s report was read and approved. No treasurer report
was given. Bills presented for payment was mowing and Summer adventure payment. Several premium
checks were presented to deposit, including one for $350 from Central Electric. $975. A check was also
received from Central electric for $1000 for the operation round up for the AED.

Old business: The 4-H grounds/building committee has met and are continuing with planning. The Afib
machine is ready to install in the building. Central Electric will come and document the finished project.
Payment has been received from them. The Teens for Jeans project report is Aug 5. Get your jeans
donated. Fundraising options were camel clips, cookbooks, fruit/meat/cheese, photo calendar, little
Caesars pizza. Keep thinking and will be discussed at next meeting.

The completed project incentive had both drawings with $10 movie tickets for each kid. First drawing
winners were Jaylen Moore, Cally Faulhaber, Lexy Faulhaber, Lane Faulhaber, and Brailey Mulder. The
second drawing winners were Trayton Moore, Cali Howard, Alexis Moore, Brinley Fuller, and Paige
Olivier. Entries in the following were 7 kids-15 outfits for Fashion Revue; 5 entries for Top Chef; 2
entries for Public presentations; and 3 kids for horse show.

New business: The achievement day schedule is attached. MTI (Tammy) made banners for each club.
There will be no decorated tables and a backdrop for pictures will be set up. As of this day there are 65
display entries, 9 beef, 14 sheep, and 2 swine. A schedule has been set up for dropping off display
exhibits. July 28 from noon to 4:30pm will be families A-F; July 29 from noon to 4:30pm will be G-K; July
30 from 8 to 10am will be M-Z. Judging will begin at 2pm and is closed to exhibitors. The 4-H building
will be open from 10-2 on Friday for viewing.

Cheryl purchased two more chair carts from an online auction. 82” for $46.50 and 96” for $28.50. If the
leaders want to use these 2 carts instead of the new ones, Tina will take back her new one (she hasn’t
been paid). And if you keep them, Cheryl needs to be paid for the carts plus some mileage to pick them
up. Discussion was held and it was tabled for the next meeting. In other business, there will be an ice
cream social at the state fair instead of the BBQ. There are also 3 new t-shirt designs and they would
love it if you want some to pre-order. The next meeting will be sometime in September. Meeting
adjourned.



